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Interoffice Memorandum

February 9, 2023

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
—AND—
County Commissioners

FROM: Lisa Snead A
Assistant County Administrato
CONTACT: 407-836-5610

SUBJECT: Discussion Item — February 21, 2023
Amendments to Chapter 22, Orange County Code (“Human
Rights”)

On March 14, 2022, Florida’'s Fifth District Court of Appeal filed an opinion
holding that the County’s Human Rights Ordinance (“HRO”) conflicts with the
Florida Civil Rights Act of 1992 because the HRO allows certain parties
aggrieved by discrimination to proceed directly to court without first exhausting
administrative remedies. See O C Food & Beverage, LLC v. Orange Cnty., 338
So. 3d 311, 314-15 (Fla. 5th DCA 2022). On August 25, 2022, Commissioner
Nicole Wilson, District 1, submitted a memorandum to Mayor Demings and the
County Commissioners requesting a work session to discuss amending the
HRO to add an administrative precondition to be handled by a Mayoral
designee.

At the Board meeting on February 21, 2023, County staff will provide an
overview of the HRO and seek Board direction on potential amendments.

Attachments

c: Byron W. Brooks, AICP, County Administrator
Jeffrey J. Newton, County Attorney
Carla Bell Johnson, AICP, Deputy County Administrator
Dylan Schott, Assistant County Attorney


















